Public Notice: Prescribed Burning Planned

Submitted by P.Bidon on 6/26/2018, 8:10AM.

Public Notice

Prescribed Burning Planned at Keeline Park Area

For more information contact: Peter Bidon | pbidon@whetstonefire.org)520-456-1717

Date: 06/27/2018 and 06/28/2018- The Whetstone Fire District, in cooperation with the Town of
Huachuca City will be conducting prescribed burning operations on the West slope and western end of
Keeline Park Area, approximately 4 acres west of the baseball field. Broadcast burning operations will
occur as weather conditions permit, and could begin as early as this week.

Burning will only be conducted under specific guidelines established by the Division of Fire Prevention and
Control, including having acceptable weather forecasts and fuels conditions that meet guidelines for safe
and effective burning and adequate smoke dispersal.

The main objectives of this prescribed bum are to reduce hazardous fuel accumulation for the purpose of
public safety and to reduce the potential of an accidental fire during fireworks display.

The Whetstone Fire District works closely with other agencies and local authorities in developing and
implementing any burming project.

Burning may continue periodically in the area through the weekend as weather and fuel conditions
permit.

For additional information, contact Suzanne Harvey, THC Public Information Officer at 520-678-0177
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